
 

 

 

PRESIDENT’S LETTER 

Summer is finally here and the weather seems to be getting crazier every year.  I’m glad I’m at an 
age where I don’t have to be planning outdoor activities such as graduations parties, wedding 
receptions or big family picnics.  Those are all jobs that the next generation should be taking 
over.  It’s stressful enough just planning what clothes we might need just to attend these outdoor 
activities.  

You may have noticed that the whiskey barrels have been removed from behind the unit 842-848. 
There are four at the Club House and other locations around the Village.  For years Nancy 
Veenendaal and Donna Zink have been the keepers of the 8 barrels and flowers.  Those flowers 
were always beautiful all summer long.  I want to THANK Nancy and Donna for everything they 
put into keeping the barrels stained and giving the flowers such tender loving care, all those 
years.  

Our wild life is still hanging around.  The geese and their young are always there.  We only wish 
that they would stay in their area.  They don’t follow directions.  They’ve been told, they cannot 
come within 35 feet of our patios, and the road is only for people and cars, also there should be 
no fighting or flying into the pond before 9:00am.  There is something fun to report, there was a 
fawn resting one morning behind the units 902-908 and also behind Davison’s another day.  Most 
would say, this little one is a welcomed guest.   

Happy Summer and be safe.  

Sue Stang, President 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BIRTHDAYS THIS MONTH 

3rd Leon Veith 
 7th Heartha Faber 
 9th Dorothy Suchomel 
11th David Schultz 
12th Ted Mayn 
15th Buzz Lassow 
22nd Mary Scholidon 
29th Rose Meffert 
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WINDOW WASHING INFORMATION 
 
Our resident Window Washers are trained and ready to go.  Olympic Village has 
purchased professional equipment for this project.  There are 2 teams of 5 that will be 
working together, so once they start it will go quite fast. 
 
The scheduled date to start washing the outside windows is Friday, June 21st starting at 
7am. Screens need to be removed prior to that.  If your screens are not removed, your 
windows will not be washed. 
 
The South end of the Village units 942-998 may be washed sooner. There is nothing 
scheduled that could get in the way such as new roofs.  Residents getting their windows 
washed will be notified and so will Jim if he needs to remove the screens. 
Note: Units 832-838; 882-888 and 892-898 will not be washed until the new roofs are 
completed. 
 
There may be some early start dates if time permits.  These units will be notified.  
 
Resident Assignments for the Window Washing 
 

• Let Sharon Wagner know if you DON’T want your windows washed.  Call 
or message Sharon 608-628-9765. 

 
• Let Sharon Wagner know if you NEED JIM TO REMOVE YOUR 
SCREENS.  Call or message Sharon, 608-628-9765.    

 
FOOT CARE CLINIC 
 
Thursday June 6th   To scheduling future appointments or questions, please contact 
Jane Miller 608 318-0856.  The next scheduled date is Thursday August 1st. 
 
JUNE ACTIVITIES 
 
There are a few changes to the prescheduled activities. 
 
Arts and Crafts are taking the SUMMER off.  They will pick up again, the second 
Wednesday in September which is the 11th.  These are held the 2nd and 4th 
Wednesdays at 2pm.   
 
There will NOT be Coffee the 3rd Thursday, June 20th.  In place of the Coffee, the 
Association will be holding a Birthday Party for Mary Scholidon 100th Birthday on 
Saturday June 22nd at 1pm. 
 
The rest of prescheduled activities are the same day and time. 
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Saturday June 1st will be the start of Sitting Under the Berry Tree at 928 starting at 
3pm.  This is for ALL OV residents. It’s just like when we gather at the Club House for a 
dinner or meeting, we gather as friends and neighbors.   
 
The gathering place can always change if someone wants it at their place or an area 
between places.  Just let us know a week or so before, so we can get the word out 
when and where it’s going to be held. 
 
It’s a very simple setup, you bring a lawn chair if you have one, if you don’t, there are a 
few extras.  Maybe a neighbor can help you out there.  There is always free parking for 
scooters and walkers. Sometimes there could be 5 or 6 people and other times there 
can be 10 or more.  We invite folks to gather even if Dave and Dianne Schultz 928 are 
not home.   
 
Tuesday June 11th    IT'S HERE!!!!  The Salad Luncheon is here. Come on down at 
11:15 to visit with friends.  We’ll begin serving at 12 noon.  There may even be some 
prizes. There is a signup sheet on the bulletin board to let us know who will be joining 
us. This is a pot-luck type of salad luncheon so when you signup mark the type of salad 
you plan on being. That helps the hosts in keeping things evened out.   There will be 
some hot casseroles for those hardy eaters. 
 
Saturday June 22nd   This is your official invitation to the CELEBRATION of Mary 
Scholidon’s 100th Birthday.  This is at the Club House starting at 1:00pm.  There will be 
refreshments served and time to visit with Mary.  Mary loves to share her stories about 
being born and raised in England and moving to the US during WWII era, and her life 
since then.  There will be a number of Mary’s friends from outside of the Village that will 
be attending.  It would help if you could sign up on the bulletin board, so we have an 
idea of the number who plan on attending. 
 
Tuesday June 25th   Birthday Bingo   6:00 at the Club House 
 
UP COMING ACTIVITIES 
 
Tuesday July 9th   Quarterly Meeting and Pot-luck 
Tuesday August 13th   The 3rd OV Independence Cookout/Picnic 
 
REMINDERS  
 
With summer just around the corner, be sure that you have had your furnace filter 
replaced in the last 3 months. These filters are available at no cost to you.  Just fill out a 
work order, or stop down at the Club House and Jim will give you one. 
 
There is still a need for some volunteers to create a committee for Club House 
Improvements or Changes. This is where suggestions will be presented to the OVRA for 
review. Involved are things what could make the Club House more pleasing and more 
useful for all.  Please put your nomination in the White Box.    
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LANDSCAPE COMMITTEE 
 
There has been a lot of time spent walking around the Village and making plans for 
improvements.  These are some of the things that are being discussed.  There are still 
trees and bushes that either need to be removed or trimmed.  The type of replacement 
trees or bushes is still in discussion. The Committee and Attic Angels Management, 
have made it clear that replacements of bushes or trees will be done by the Landscape 
Committee. Residents should not be doing this themselves. 
 
RESIDENTS ON THE MOVE 
 
Nice to report, we don’t have any existing residents on the move.  That’s always a very 
good thing. 
 
At the end of April there were 4 empty units and now the end of May, all our units are 
filled or going to be filled very soon. 
 
Unit 938 Ruth Eckert has moved in. 
Unit 892   Joe and Peggy Bertone have moved in.  
Unit 832   Paul and Cheryl Beckman are closing in June 
Unit 826   Is Reserved 
 
 
RESIDENT CORNER 
 
A BIG THANK YOU to Sue Stang, Pat Werren and Carolyn Riley (SPC and Company) 
for catering our South of the Boarder Fiesta held at the Club House May 14th.  It was a 
lot of fun.    Dianne Schultz 
 
With that, I want to THANK all the folks that did a great job putting the Club House 
dining room back together after the Fiesta.  I ran out of steam that night.  I told them, Bill 
and I would be back in the morning to put everything back and get things back in shape.  
It was a blessing when we walked in. It looked as if nothing took place the night before. 
Sue  Stang. 
 
 
 


